
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WHEREAS, emergencies can occur at any time that require police, fire or 
emergency medical services that prompt response of police officers, 
firefighters and paramedics to protect life and preserve property; and 
 
WHEREAS, Public Safety Telecommunicators are the critical link between 
people calling for help in an emergency situation and the emergency response 
agencies who arrive on the scene; and 
 
WHEREAS, the safety of our first responders, apprehension of criminals, and 
treatment of individuals in life threatening situations is dependent upon the 
quality and accuracy of information obtained from citizens who call the City of 
Angleton’s emergency communications center; and 
 
WHEREAS, countless lives have been saved due to the prompt, effective, 
compassionate, and professional responses of telecommunicators; and 
 
WHEREAS, the City of Angleton, urges all citizens to join in commending each 
telecommunicator for their dedication to duty, professionalism and 
commitment to the preservation of life. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, I, John Wright, Mayor of the City of Angleton, Texas, 
along with the City of Angleton City Council, do hereby proclaim that April 13-
19, 2025 is recognized as: 
 

“National Public Safety Telecommunicators Week” 
  
 PROCLAIMED this 8th day of April, 2025. 
 

    CITY OF ANGLETON, TEXAS 
 
 

  
    Travis Townsend 

    Mayor Pro-Tem 


